The Happy Fryer,

Kingsland,

Shotley,

Ipswich,

Suffolk,

England

17 June 2009

Dear Sir,

Chairman of Legislative Council, Hong Kong

Christian Zheng Sheng College

I write to show my support for the resettlement of Christian Zheng Sheng College in Mui Wo. Sincerely hope you would raise this topic in your Legislative Council agenda. Thank you.

My name is Jonathan Nam-shun Li, was born and grew up in Hong Kong. Although I am living abroad at the moment, I still do care and love my root, Hong Kong.

I was touched by the courageous acts of Christian Zheng Sheng College's student. They faced a barrage of discriminatory comments from locals of Mui Wo. I was sadden and in tears when I listened to locals' hostile verbal abuse and reasons on TV refusing the students an ideal place to study and rehabilitate.

Most important of all, they sat there quietly listening the adults arguing the proposal of moving their school to Mui Wo due to overcrowding. You can tell from their little face that they were hurt, some were in tears. Obviously they showed remorse. They understood their mistakes in the past. Why don't we Hong Kong people could not forgive them and help them what we can. They may not be my own children, though they are our future of Hong Kong. Everybody deserves a second chance if they understand what is right and wrong. I admire their determination to show the adults how to behave. On the contrary, most of the residents of Mui Wo were disgusting and am shame on them.

Hong Kong has listened and respect Mui Wo locals' concerns. But their concerns are groundless and without substance. I do sincerely believe many Hong Kong people support the children of Zheng Sheng College to be resettled in Mui Wo. Mui Wo does not belong to the residents of Mui Wo. Mui Wo is part of Hong Kong. It belongs to every Hong Kong citizens. The people of Hong Kong has spoken, we are fully behind Christian Zheng Sheng College to settle in Mui Wo regardless the opposition from the local.

Wouldn't it be outrageous if Mui Wo residents do not allowed to set foot on other part of Hong Kong. Could you imagine they were refused to use any facilities in Hong Kong! Did we not allow their children to study in any school in Hong Kong other than studying in Mui Wo? No we didn't. Why do Mui Wo locals oppose these children a chance to do better for themselves? We are all Hong Kong people. We should all do our best to help our young one. Give them our love and show them, we care.

The students have proven to me that Christian Zheng Sheng College is an excellent school on educating in special circumstance. It helped those children in need. Especially, currently our society is facing an enormous drug problem. Many of our youngsters deserve this type of faculty to guide them, help them to reintegrate into our society again.

Christian Zheng Sheng College is a successful school to rehabilitate troubled youngsters. It needs a proper and larger school to accommodate the students. I believe every parent would love to offer their off-springs the best they could. The site in Mui Wo is the best possible premises for Zheng Sheng College. I hope the locals could accept and embrace the children without prejudice.

I urge you Mr Tsang to speak out your support for the children. We need your leadership to create a harmonious environment in our society. This is the time to prove you care for the people in disadvantage situation. I trust you would achieve the resettlement of Christian Zheng Sheng College. You have the support from majority of people of Hong Kong on this matter. Together we win.

Thank you. I am looking forward to hearing from you. Attach with a SAE.

Yours faithfully,

Jonathan Nam-shun Li. Mr.

c.c. to Mr Donald Tsang, Chief Executive of SAR HK; Mr Alman Siu-cheuk Chan of Christian Zheng Sheng College; Mr C K Lau, Editor-in-Chief of South China Morning Post; Legislatice Council Chairman; and other local newspapers.